
Piece Corps Quilters Guild 
  

 
December meeting: Dec 2, Pony Express Museum, 914 Penn St, St. Joseph MO DINNER AT 6:00 PM 
Program: Annual Christmas Party & Gift Exchange 
December Greeters – Lisa Drapela 
December Hostesses – Carla Proctor, Barb Wilkerson, Hazel Meade, Karen Leake, Lori Mathews 

 
December Birthdays 

12/6 Lanette Bocquin  12/6 Jacque Defenbaugh 12/8 Mary Anne Law 
12/9 Mary Burgess  12/11 Linda Wise  12/12 Amy Litherland 
12/12 Nancy Swymeler  12/14 Susan Lober  12/17 Lynet Purnell 
12/23 Pat Meyer  12/26 Shirley Cooper 
 
The November 2019 meeting was called to order by President Barb Wilkerson.  There were 4 visitors. Greeters 
were Darla Owen and Judy O’Donnell.  Hostesses were Lisa Drapela, Linda Benitz, and Liz Gubernatis. 
 
October minutes were accepted as emailed.  
The November treasurer report was read and approved for audit. Ending balance was $7,309.78, with Charity 
Balance of $2,257.89. 
 
Charity:  Janie Kemp announced that 14 quilts and gowns and neck pillows were delivered to Diversicare, Three 
River hospice, and YWCA. She brought quilt tops ready to be quilted. 
 
Courtesy. Donna Giddens read a thank you note from Birthright for donated quilts. 
 
Workshops:  Kelly Lacina announced there were a few spaces available for the upcoming workshop. 
 
Program: Karen Leake announced that the annual Christmas dinner will be on Dec 2, at 6:00 p.m., at Pony 
Express Museum. Cost is $10 per person and reservation is required. There will be an optional sewing related 
gift exchange; gifts should be valued at $20. 
 
Nominating: The committee presented the following slate of officers for next year. Voting will be at the 
December meeting. President: Carla Proctor, Vice President: Mary Gaston, Secretary: Liz Gubernatis, Treasurer: 
Terry Peppers. A new nominating committee will also be elected in December. 
 
Announcements: 
Guild member Donna Giddens invited people to the craft sale on Nov 15 & 16 at Stoney Creek. Very nice items. 
 
It is traditional for guild members to make a block to thank the outgoing president. Barb Wilkerson will let us 
know what she would prefer. 
 
Program: Donna Natali presented a program on the International Quilt Study Museum. 
 
Following Show & Tell, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Mary Gaston 
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